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Now that both Mother’s Day and Father’s Day are behind us this year, and now that my mother has been with us a 

few weeks, I’ve been thinking a bit about the lessons our parents taught us, both good and bad. No parent, no matter 

how good, is perfect; no parent, however bad, is irredeemable, although there may be some exceptions to that last 

one. All parents, and all who have been parents to us, have something to teach us. So I’ve been contemplating the 

question, “What might be the most important lesson my parents taught me?” And I think the answer is this:  

Actions have consequences. 

  That’s it. Simple, I know, and memorable. But it contains truth beyond measure. Everything I do, whether good or 

bad, has a consequence. If I drive within the speed limit, avoid accidents, and have a good driving record, my insur-

ance rate goes down. If I have accidents that are my own fault, drive while intoxicated, drive at a high rate of speed 

and accumulate a stack of driving infractions, my insurance rates go up.  

  Sometimes the consequences are clearly stated. “Your curfew is midnight. If you are not home by then, you will be 

grounded for a week for each hour you are out past midnight. If what you are involved in is worth being grounded, 

stay out; if not, be home on time.” No discussion, no appeal, and only once was I able to plead mitigating circum-

stances! On the other hand, I might be able to drive for twenty years without wearing a seat belt and suffer no ill ef-

fect. But one day …  

Actions have consequences. 

  The ongoing catastrophe in the Gulf of Mexico is teaching BP – and by extension, us – this lesson. If you do this, 

whatever “this” is, then this, the consequence, will happen. Most of us had never heard of a blowout preventer before 

two months ago. Now we know that some of them can be five stories tall, weigh 250 tons, and cost $35 million or 

more. But if you cut corners, if you skip safety tests, if you don’t pay attention, then accidents will happen. Of course, 

you can do everything correctly and things may still go wrong. But consistently paying attention to the details – the 

action – leads to increased possibility of safe operation – the consequence.  

  How does that apply to us at St. Peter’s Parish Church? Let’s take a typical Sunday morning. A new family shows up 

for their very first time with us. Let’s say they are the “standard” family: mom, dad, two children, and a dog. (They 

left the dog at home, though.) Mom and dad, along with six-year-old Alex, attend Services, while Alexandra, age 2, 

goes to the nursery. No one speaks to them, no one exchanges the peace, and when they stay afterwards for lemon-

ade, no one welcomes them. The conversations they listen to are all about people they don’t know. They return to pick 

up Alexandra and find her alone in the nursery with no one around. That family will never return to St. Peter’s.  

Actions have consequences.  

  The next Sunday, a different family shows up. A Vestry greeter and a sidesman both meet them at the door. One of 

them shows them where the nursery and the restrooms are. The other gives them a program, welcomes them, and 

ushers them in. They sit next to an “established” St. Peter’s person who gives them a friendly smile, but allows them 

to kneel in prayer, preparing themselves for the Service. When the peace is exchanged, names are as well. When time 

for communion comes, the person sitting near them on their pew helps escort them to and from the rail. After church 

they are introduced to the Rector and to lots of other St. Peter’s folks. The Vestry greeter helps them fill out a visitor 

card. They go to the nursery to retrieve their offspring and are greeted by the nursery workers, who also chat with 

them for a bit. The child says what a fun time he’s had that morning. That family will probably return to St. Peter’s.  

Actions have consequences.  

  We’ve done pretty well in the “people” category, if the stories people tell me are any indication. But when we look 

around, we’ve not done so well in the physical area. Our Building & Grounds folks have done a great job with limited 
 
            (Continued on page 2) 
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Sherri W. Hardiman, parish administrator 
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David Swynford (557.3533) 

Class of 2012 
Denise Fazio (932.9224) 

Bill Lindsey (757.566.8132) 
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The Keys 
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Carol Nelms, Church School Superintendent 

resources. St. Peter’s Foundation has been very helpful 

and supportive. We would not have our new septic sys-

tem without them. Likewise, the Restoration Association 

has helped with many repairs to the church building it-

self, things like refinishing windows, painting, and refin-

ishing floors. But many of the invisible systems reached 

the end of their useful life years ago, and no provision has 

been made for their replacement. Other things we can see, 

like roofs and pavement, have deteriorated, and again, no 

provision has been made for their replacement. The Ves-

try has discussed for several years the possibility of a 

“sinking fund” for capital replacement, but the funds 

have simply not been available. We have had a balanced 

budget, but it has often been balanced at the expense of 

maintenance, especially maintenance of “invisible” 

things. Now the time has come when those things can no 

longer be deferred.  

  Sometime in the next few months, you will be receiving 

a letter from the Wardens outlining our challenges and 

their proposed solutions. For some, it will be a surprise. 

For others, it will be a relief that those issues are finally 

being addressed. But our actions – not preparing for the 

future, not planning ahead, not supporting anticipated 

needs – have had their consequences. We have a chance 

to address this soon, and I hope you will receive what 

they have to say with thought and prayer.  
  I am your brother in Christ,  

 

 ctâÄ ≥ 
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The planning for VBS is well underway. All children from 
age three through rising fifth graders are welcome to par-
ticipate, but enrollment is limited. Registration has begun  
and there is also a snack sign up board accepting donations 
in the Parish House.  

 Adult volunteers are still needed. You may contact Kristin 
Swynford (557-3533) or Jennifer Ezzell (932-4029) if you 
have questions or if you would like to volunteer.  

 We appreciate all of your donations and 
hard work for this important mission for 
our children and community! 

 ~ Kristin Swynford & Jennifer Ezzell 
    VBS Co-Directors 

~ August 8 ~    

 ST. PETER'S ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC  

Anna & Boogie and Paul & Marian Davis, along with their family, have once again invited St. Peter’s to their 
beautiful Pamunkey River home for the Annual Parish Picnic.  

The service of Holy Eucharist will be celebrated at 11 am, with a shared lunch and afternoon of fun fellow-
ship to follow.  

Everyone is asked to bring one or two dishes to share, drinks and ice for your family, and blankets or chairs. 
Plates, utensils, and fried chicken will be provided. 

Please bring swim suits, sun screen, towels, and water toys. Boats and kayaks are welcome as well. Life 
preservers are also recommended. 

You may want to bring coolers with ice for food left over after lunch — in case you stay long enough to want 
to eat again! 

As a reminder, EVERYONE’S help is needed to take down tables, clear trash, and other clean up details fol-
lowing the day’s activities. Helping with clean up is a great way to thank the Davis family for their generous 
hospitality! 

Directions to the Davis farm are available in the Parish House foyer. Please call the church office or 
Padgette Evelyn (932.3289) if you have questions. In the event of inclement weather, there will be a message 
on the church voice mail.  

So, come by car or boat and enjoy worship and a wonderful day on the beautiful Pamunkey! 

               ~ Padgette Evelyn, Parish Life Vestry Representative 

What if we treated our Bible like we treat our cell phone? 

If we flipped through it several times a day? 

If we treated it like we couldn't live without it? 

If we gave it to kids as gifts? 

If we used it when we traveled? 

If we used it in case of an emergency? 

Unlike our cell phone, we don't have to worry about our Bible being disconnected  . . .                                                

and no dropped calls! 
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Christian Education Update  

Many thanks to all the teachers for another successful 
Church School year. Youth Sunday, as always, is a great 
way to get a glimpse of our next leaders. We are blessed 
with very talented students who can conduct a great 
church service. Many thanks to Winter Rae who did a 
fabulous job as our speaker this year!  

 Teachers, I hope that you will have a restful summer 
and come back with renewed eagerness to guide our 
youth. Church School will resume on Sunday, September 
26 at 10 am. 

      ~ Carol Nelms, Church School Superintendent 

Children's Choir News 

What fun we have had this year with the Children's 

Choir! These children are a delight to work with. We 

look forward to another fun year beginning in the fall. 

There will be a practice schedule in the September 

issue of THE KEYS. 

 ~ Carol, Joyce, Hawthorne, Marianne, and Jennifer 
      Children’s Choir Staff  

Christian EducationChristian EducationChristian EducationChristian Education    

Middle School/High School Youth Group  

In an effort to create a more active youth group, we will put in place 

some changes for the next year. We will be asking parents and other 

volunteers to select a month and plan an activity for the youth. In early 

September, we will be meet to plan the upcoming year. By spreading 

the planning among different people, we will have a variety of mean-

ingful and exciting activities!  

 If your child will be in grades 6 through 12 during the 2010-2011 

school year, please make sure that I have your contact information, so 

the list is complete.  

 If you have questions, would like to volunteer with the youth, or want 

to make sure that your child is included in the EYC, please contact Adri-

ane Marshall at 804.932.9734 or at adriane.marshall@gmail.com. 

                                       ~ Adriane Marshall, EYC Advisor 
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OutreachOutreachOutreachOutreach    

Inquirers’ Class 

Inquirers’ Class is for those interested in Con-

firmation, Reception into the Episcopal Church 

from another tradition, or Reaffirmation of 

Baptismal Vows. They are open to anyone age 12 

and up, or those who just want to know more 

about St. Peter's and the Episcopal Church. 

 The Bishop’s annual visitation to St. Peter's 

will be September 26 this year, which gives us 

only two Sundays and two Saturdays for Inquir-

ers’ Class. Our class will meet at 11 am on Sun-

day, September 12, and at 10 am on Sunday, 

September 19. We will also meet Saturday 

morning either September 18 or September 25. 

 Please let the church office know if you're 

interested in attending. 

                   ~ Fr. Paul 

Youth Mission Trip 

Youth Mission Trip 2010 is almost here! Eleven 
youth and four adults are headed to Daytona Beach, 
Florida, for a week of service. We fly out of Rich-

mond July 24 and return on July 30. 

 While in Daytona Beach, the youth will spend time 
working with children and the elderly, as well as in 
soup kitchens, homeless shelters, and thrift stores. 
And, of course, during the week we will be headed to 

the beach! 

 Please remember to keep the Youth Mission Team 
members in your prayers during this week, and 

watch for a presentation in the fall about the trip! 

           ~ Adriane Marshall, Mission Trip Leader 

Back to School Fair — August 27 

Matthew's Haven will be hosting our 10th Annual 

Back to School Fair on Friday, August 27 from 9 

am to 12 noon. The Back to School Fair has be-

come our largest single event in assisting children 

by providing them with school supplies and cloth-

ing. In the past, we have helped more than 200 

children. If you would like to make a donation of 

school supplies, your contribution would be 

greatly appreciated.  

 If you would be interested in volunteering to 

assist with set up, or working the fair on Friday, 

please contact Catherine Pierce (966.9057). 

             ~ Catherine Pierce 

Relay for Life 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the 
New Kent American Cancer Society Relay for Life 
and to those who generously made a donation on 
behalf of the St. Peter’s team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Thank you also to Charles City Forest Products, 
Inc. for the donation of a load of mulch as a prize 
for our raffle fund raiser during the event. 

 With everyone’s support we were able to 
slightly exceed our goal of raising $1,000 to 
continue the fight against cancer! 

           ~ Denise Fazio 
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9th Annual Appreciation 

 

Thank you to the hole sponsors:    

Bob & Carolie Kay Kendall & Ella Ezzell Allen D. Schultz DDS 
Steve & Mava Miles The Gellings Family Major & Jean Mansfield 
Lisa Guthrie Betty Curling Leo & Julie Vaisvil 
Stuart & Cyndi Burnett Bloom A Wild Bunch Florist 
Windmill Realtors Elco Concrete Co. Barb & Chris McKinney 
Bill & Kim McLean Jimmy & Edna Christian Quinton Hardware 
Stanley Home Improvement Chap & Margie Harrison Tony & Norma Lewis 
Green Arbor Lake Farm Rotary Club of NK Law Office of Jeffrey M. Summers 
Jon & Miriam Ackley Dale & Teresa Wolcott Steve, Joyce & Catherine Peterson 
Jayne Thomas Paul & Cynthia Rowles Bottoms Bridge Tire & Auto 
Bill & Kathy Lindsey Bobby & Carol Nelms Paradise Garage 
Solutions Consulting Davis Produce Jim & Dorrine Douglass 
Brett & Adriane Marshall Say Cheeez! Photography Gary L. Green Marketing  
Trinity Episcopal Church Bush Park Camping Resort Jim & Scott’s Auto Service 
C & F Bank Bob & Karen Carraway Colonial Virginia Bank 

Lydia & Ella Danielson Sandston Cleaners  

 

Thank you to the team sponsors, prize donors and contributors: 

Windmill Realtors Tartan Golf Club Traditional Golf Properties 
Heron Ridge Golf Club CRH Catering Say Cheeez! Photography 
Martin’s Food Lion Ford’s Colony Country Club 
Mark Hill John Black & Sons Zach Quimby 
Mill Creek Inn Restaurant The Loft Salon & Day Spa The Fife & Drum Inn 
Margeaux’s Florist The Blue Heron Rest. Rennie’s Advertising 
Golden Horseshoe Golf Club Golf Club at Brickshire Bryan Pitts 
Atlantic Growers Va. Beach Nat’l Golf Club Lewis Ginter Botanical Garden 
Wmsbg. Nat’l Golf Club Brookwoods Golf Club Colonial Virginia Bank 
Village Market & Deli New Kent Winery Jim & Scott’s Auto Service 
Wood’s Body Shop Kirk Goodman Jordan Point Country Club 
River’s Bend Golf Club The Club at Viniterra King William Lumber Co. 

Royal New Kent Golf Club The Colonial Golf Course Huffman Ind. Welding & 

      Metal Fabrication 
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Thanks, Everyone, for a Successful 9Thanks, Everyone, for a Successful 9Thanks, Everyone, for a Successful 9Thanks, Everyone, for a Successful 9thththth Annual! Annual! Annual! Annual!    

Our 9th Annual Golf Tournament was a big success! We made over $11,300 to contribute toward youth mis-
sion/outreach projects! One of the highlights was that for the first time in our history of our Golf Tournament, 
our Rector played in the event. Fr. Paul played on Team Molina with Rod Molina, Stan Wells and Billy Wells. 
They even won a prize! For coming in last, Zach Quimby donated a bucket of golf balls to Team Molina so 
they can practice up for next year’s 10th Annual. 

 The winning team was Huffman Industrial Welding & Metal Fabrication (Phil Huffman, Chase Huffman, 
Chad Strayer, and John Lowery). Team Huffman scored an 18 under par 54 to win the tournament! Congratu-
lations, Team Huffman! 

 Support for our tournament was outstanding from our nine main sponsors, 47 hole sponsors, team spon-
sors, prize contributors, golfers and volunteers. Main sponsors were Morgan Keegan, Source Auto & Hard-
ware Supply, Willie & Deb Downs, CRH Catering, Charles City Forest Products, Jeff & Helen Smith, Jeff & 
Susan Cimbalo, New Kent Courthouse Village, and Bevinco. Without these sponsors, we wouldn’t be able to 
make such a significant contribution towards our mission/outreach projects.   

 Our volunteers not only donated their time, but also their enthusiasm and positive attitudes to make the 
tournament so enjoyable. Catherine Pierce, Tracy Rae, Winter Rae, Kaleigh Rae, Brian Gellings, Sandra Gel-
lings, Julie Vaisvil, Leo Vaisvil, Helen Poad, Jill Bradford, Cynthia Rowles, Mary Hitchcock, Ann Bradshaw, 
Kent Bradshaw, Scott Goodman, Joyce Molina, and Barb McKinney were the adult volunteers. A big thank 
you to Health Risk Partners for donating fried chicken and barbecue for dinner.  

 Special thanks to Nancy Goodman for organizing an outstanding dinner for the golfers. Dinner was served 
by our youth going on the mission trip and they received many compliments. Thank you Kelly Gellings, Madie 
Miles, Chris McKinney, Erich von Hitritz, Ashley Pierce, Torun Carlson, Kim Poad, Becky Bradford, and 
Caroline Nelms. Another big thank you to Jon Gellings for making the hole sponsor signs. 

 I can’t say thank you enough to the ladies on the 9th Annual Committee that made all of this happen. Kris-
tin Swynford gave so much of her time and effort to getting prizes for our tournament. She not only got won-
derful prizes, but a great number of prizes! Patty Peterson and Traci Carlson brought in a whopping 47 hole 

sponsors! And, of course, Nancy Goodman’s well planned and organized scrumptious dinner for the golfers.  

 Ann Bradshaw from Say Cheeez! Photography was our tournament photographer. Ann donated her time 

and services taking photos of all 31 teams. Thank you Ann and Say Cheeez! Photography! 

 When you are at these area businesses that supported us, please thank them. And, thank you for making our 

9th Annual such a fun-filled, successful event!   

 St. Peter’s 9th Annual Golf Tournament Committee 

  ~ Kristin Swynford, Patty Peterson, Traci Carlson, Nancy Goodman, and May O’Leary 
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♪♫ 

Anniversary Blessings for JulyAnniversary Blessings for JulyAnniversary Blessings for JulyAnniversary Blessings for July    
 

♪♫ 

 1 Todd Sitterson 

 4 Jimmy Christian 

 4 Laura Honeycutt 

 5 Nathan Ezzell 

 6 Kristen Swynford 

 7 John Reus 

11 Susan Cimbalo 

12 Mary Margaret Nelms 

12 Emma Farley Gregory 

16 Kirk Goodman 

16 Tabitha Harris 

16 Kristine Hatley 

16 Sarah Barber 

17 Michelle Philbates 

21 Marshall Philbates 

21 Will Townsend 

22 Jean Mansfield 

23 Matthew Danielson 

24 Kelly Gellings 

30 Austin Pierce 

 7 Kimberly Allmond 

17  Boogie & Anna Davis    

29  Thomas & Carrie Evelyn 

30  Bobby & Carol Nelms 

  3  Abbitt & Becky Woodall 

26  Chap & Margie Harrison 

 1 Kim von Hitritz 

 2 Tracy Rae 

 3 Cyndi Burnett 

 4 Morgan Harris 

 7 Kendall Lipscomb 

 9 Jim Noctor 

11 Emily Clay Evelyn 

12 Robert Carraway 

17 Carter Hatley 

17 Erich von Hitritz 

18 Marvin Smith 

20 Alex Stanley 

21 Lindsey McLean Simakhov 

24 Laura Smith 

25 Christine Bridge Taylor 

26 Patty Townsend 

27 Betty Curling 

28 Sue Caldwell 

28 Sally Smith 

29 Steve von Hitritz 

29 Jeff Smith 

  8  Paul & Cynthia Rowles 

11  Scott & Nancy Goodman 

15  Brian & Sandra Gellings 

27  Peter & Traci Carlson 

Anniversary Blessings Anniversary Blessings Anniversary Blessings Anniversary Blessings     
for Augustfor Augustfor Augustfor August    

 

♪♫ 

♪♫ 

♪♫ 

♪♫ 
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July 2010 Rota 
 

Note:  If you are unable to serve when scheduled, please find a replacement and notify the office. Thanks! 
       

Date  July 4, 2010 July 11, 2010 July 18, 2010 July 25, 2010 August 1, 2010 

Service Type  
HE I                       

One Svc.  @ 10 am 

HE I                           

One Svc. @ 10 am 

HE II                        

One Svc. @ 10 am 

HE II                         

One Svc. @ 10 am 

HE II                             

One Svc. @ 10 am 

Propers  Proper 9 Proper 10 Proper 11 Proper 12 Proper 13 

  6 Pentecost 7 Pentecost 8 Pentecost 9 Pentecost 10 Pentecost 

       

       

Vestry Greeters    10  Denise Fazio Denise Fazio Denise Fazio Denise Fazio Stuart Burnett 

       

       

Acolytes   10  Erich von Hitritz Chris McKinney Wil Miles Caroline Evelyn Jon Gellings 

                  Philipp von Hitritz Madie Miles Ashley Pierce Philipp von Hitritz  Kelly Gellings 

                                 Lilly Tyson Zach Quimby Madie Miles Zach Quimby Torun Carlson 

  Cameron Fazio Gunnar Carlson Catherine Peterson Cameron Fazio Catherine Peterson 

       

       

Peter's Heralds    10  Stephen Honeycutt Grant Stanley Ella Ezzell Lydia Danielson Annabelle Brame 

       

       

Chalicers  10  Brett Marshall Lee Tyson Margie Harrison Allan Fabritz Leo Vaisvil 

                    

                                

Lectors   10  Linwood Gregory Lee Tyson Miriam Ackley Linwood Gregory Nancy Goodman 

                      

                                

Intercessors  10  Barb McKinney Cindy Greer Jon Ackley Joyce Peterson Patty Peterson 

              

                                 

Sidesmen   10  Susan Cheyne Tom Evelyn Steve Miles Rod Molina Brian Gellings 

              Lee Tyson Stuart Burnett Major Mansfield Neil Quimby Chuck Evelyn 

        

       

Oblationers  10  Edna Christian Sally Smith Joyce & Steve Peterson Denise & Jeff Fazio Sandra Gellings 

  Karen Moore Barb McKinney   Corinne Dorsey 

                 

       

Nursery                 10 Adriane Marshall Karen Moore Carrie Evelyn Kim von Hitritz Emily Anne Evelyn 

      Caroline Evelyn 

       

Altar Guild Group  I, Edna Christian II, Jay Francisco III, Cyndi Burnett IV, Betty Curling V, Kim McLean 

       

Hangings  Green Green Green Green Green 

       

Garden Guild Group  2, Cathy Bersik 3, Sally Smith 4, Carrie Evelyn 1, Jayne Thomas Pinelli 2, Cathy Bersik 

       

Altar Flowers  
Jeff, Denise &           
Cameron Fazio 

   Marianne Powell 

       

Lemonade  Cynthia Rowles Miriam & Jon Ackley    

Inclement Weather Policy 
(Adopted by the Vestry Feb. 2005) 

In the event of bad weather which may affect a service, the Vestry will make contact with their calling tree. 

Also, the church voice mail will be updated accordingly. If you’re in doubt of what to do, contact your Vestry 

person or call the church. If there is a function or event – not a service – at the church and there is inclement 

weather, please make note that if the New Kent County Schools are closed on that day, then the function/event 

at the church will be cancelled. Every effort will be made to change the voice mail system during the week to 

update for functions as well. Please keep this information handy during times of inclement weather. 
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August 2010 Rota 
 

Note:  If you are unable to serve when scheduled, please find a replacement and notify the office. Thanks! 
       

Date  August 8, 2010 August 15, 2010 August 22, 2010 August 29, 2010 September 5, 2010 

Service Type  
HE II                       

One Svc.  @ 11 am 

HE II                          

One Svc. @ 10 am 

HE II                        

One Svc. @ 10 am 

MP/HE II                  

One Svc. @ 10 am 

HE II                             

One Svc. @ 10 am 

Propers  Proper 14 Proper 15 Proper 16 Proper 17 Proper 18 

  11 Pentecost 12 Pentecost 13 Pentecost 14 Pentecost 15 Pentecost 

  (Parish Picnic     

  at Davis Farm)     

       

Vestry Greeters    10  Stuart Burnett Stuart Burnett Stuart Burnett Stuart Burnett David Swynford 

       

       

Acolytes   10  Chris McKinney Caroline Evelyn  Wil Miles Erich von Hitritz Jon Gellings 

                  N/A Austin Pierce Madie Miles Ashley Pierce Kelly Gellings 

                                 N/A Philipp von Hitritz Zach Quimby Austin Pierce Zach Quimby 

  N/A Cameron Fazio Torun Carlson Catherine Peterson Cameron Fazio 

       

       

Peter's Heralds    10  N/A Clayton Evelyn Stephen Honeycutt Jack Swynford Grant Stanley 

       

       

Chalicers  10  Stuart Burnett Norm Valor Steve Miles Julie Vaisvil Brett Marshall 

               Bruce Lange     

                                

Lectors   10  Stuart Burnett Lee Tyson Miriam Ackley Chris McKinney  Linwood Gregory 

                      

                                

Intercessors  10  Cindy Greer Norm Valor Jon Ackley Barb McKinney Steve Miles 

              

                                 

Sidesmen   10  Paul Davis Lee Brammer Bill Lindsey Tony Lewis Rod Molina 

              Norm Valor Marvin Smith Neil Quimby John Reus Doug Begeal 

        

       

Oblationers  10  Julie & Leo Vaisvil Jean & Major Mansfield Peg & Jim Noctor Lisa Guthrie Sandra & Brian Gellings 

     Patty Peterson  

                 

       

Nursery                 10 N/A Kristen Honeycutt David & Kristin Swynford Becky Woodall Adriane Marshall 

   Stacey Wood  Madie Miles   

       

Altar Guild Group  VI, Joyce Molina I, Edna Christian II, Jay Francisco III, Cyndi Burnett IV, Betty Curling 

       

Hangings  Green Green Green Green Green 

       

Garden Guild Group  3, Sally Smith 4, Carrie Evelyn 1, Jayne Thomas Pinelli 2, Cathy Bersik 3, Sally Smith 

       

Altar Flowers    Corinne Dorsey   

       

Lemonade  Annual Parish Picnic     
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We Ask Your Prayers For:  

Those in our parish family who are sick:   

Lawrence Christian, John Sowder, Mary Hitch-

cock, Bob Carraway, Louis Miles, Rollin 

Rosser, Sarah Lindsey, and Jim Douglass. 

 . . . and all others known and unknown.  

Maria Nellie Bruce, mother of Sam Bruce; 

Eric Valor, son of Norm Valor;  

Steven Harrell, son of Sue Caldwell; 

Charlie Cowins, brother of Kathy Lindsey; 

Karen Dedomenico, cousin of Doug Begeal; 

Kathryn Goodman, mother of                 

Scott Goodman; 

Lorna Taber, friend of Miriam and            

Jon Ackley; 

Jimmy Jones, friend of Kendall Hatley; 

Nancy Smith, friend of Jean and                       

Major Mansfield’s daughter; 

Liz Jones DeVoll, daughter of Bishop Jones; 

Sharon Hulsing, former parishioner; 

Danny Crews, father of Kaitlyn and     

Kasey Crews; 

Kathryn Callis, mother of Mava Miles; 

Alden Sewall, Jr., uncle of Ann Bradshaw; 

Louise Taylor, cousin of Sally Smith; 

Sandra Griffith, friend of Fred Bahr; 

Christine Mattox, friend of Patrick and             

Jessica Evelyn; 

Andrea Lister, friend of Bernie Geisner; 

Ruth Rowles, mother of Paul Rowles; 

Gwen Duncan, friend of Ginny Morrow; 

Jacob Daniel McCoy, great-nephew of      

Kim McLean. 

 

Give them courage and hope 

in their troubles and bring them 

the joy of your salvation. 

Remembering Those 

Serving Our Country, 

Near and Far 
 

Justin Gallaher,  
Christopher Quarles, 
Christopher Minter,  
Edward Allen, 

Julio Gonzalez, Jr.,  
Sam Guinn,  
Carsen Tyson,   
Phillip Harrell,  
T. J. Lowe, 

 Randy Fuhrman, 
Tristen Trivett, 

and Vadim Simakhov   

Dear Church Family,Dear Church Family,Dear Church Family,Dear Church Family,    

    As you all know, these last couple of months have As you all know, these last couple of months have As you all know, these last couple of months have As you all know, these last couple of months have 
been incredibly difficult for me medically. While I cer-been incredibly difficult for me medically. While I cer-been incredibly difficult for me medically. While I cer-been incredibly difficult for me medically. While I cer-
tainly wasn’t expecting to hear the word “cancer” come tainly wasn’t expecting to hear the word “cancer” come tainly wasn’t expecting to hear the word “cancer” come tainly wasn’t expecting to hear the word “cancer” come 
from my doctor’s lips; I have to admit; I have been from my doctor’s lips; I have to admit; I have been from my doctor’s lips; I have to admit; I have been from my doctor’s lips; I have to admit; I have been 
even more amazed by the tremendous amount of love, even more amazed by the tremendous amount of love, even more amazed by the tremendous amount of love, even more amazed by the tremendous amount of love, 
support, positivity, and words of encouragement that I support, positivity, and words of encouragement that I support, positivity, and words of encouragement that I support, positivity, and words of encouragement that I 
have received from so many of you on a daily basis in have received from so many of you on a daily basis in have received from so many of you on a daily basis in have received from so many of you on a daily basis in 
cards, ecards, ecards, ecards, e----mails, and phone calls. I will never be able to mails, and phone calls. I will never be able to mails, and phone calls. I will never be able to mails, and phone calls. I will never be able to 
express the gratitude I feel in my heart for your kind express the gratitude I feel in my heart for your kind express the gratitude I feel in my heart for your kind express the gratitude I feel in my heart for your kind 
words and warm gestures of friendship. It has been abso-words and warm gestures of friendship. It has been abso-words and warm gestures of friendship. It has been abso-words and warm gestures of friendship. It has been abso-
lutely incredible to see, hear, but most importantly, lutely incredible to see, hear, but most importantly, lutely incredible to see, hear, but most importantly, lutely incredible to see, hear, but most importantly, 

FEEL so deeply loved and supported by all of you.  so deeply loved and supported by all of you.  so deeply loved and supported by all of you.  so deeply loved and supported by all of you. 

You make my heart feel like You make my heart feel like You make my heart feel like You make my heart feel like SINGING!!!!    

    I sincerely believe I am the I sincerely believe I am the I sincerely believe I am the I sincerely believe I am the MOST blessed girl in  blessed girl in  blessed girl in  blessed girl in 
the whole wide world for having people like y’all in my the whole wide world for having people like y’all in my the whole wide world for having people like y’all in my the whole wide world for having people like y’all in my 
life! Thank you for thinking of me, loving me, but most life! Thank you for thinking of me, loving me, but most life! Thank you for thinking of me, loving me, but most life! Thank you for thinking of me, loving me, but most 
especially, praying for me! I just know, with every cell especially, praying for me! I just know, with every cell especially, praying for me! I just know, with every cell especially, praying for me! I just know, with every cell 
in my body, that God hears each and every one of your in my body, that God hears each and every one of your in my body, that God hears each and every one of your in my body, that God hears each and every one of your 
prayers; and that He will heal me if that is His will! I prayers; and that He will heal me if that is His will! I prayers; and that He will heal me if that is His will! I prayers; and that He will heal me if that is His will! I 
appreciate each and every one of you so much; and I appreciate each and every one of you so much; and I appreciate each and every one of you so much; and I appreciate each and every one of you so much; and I 
pray that I am able to do for you what you have done pray that I am able to do for you what you have done pray that I am able to do for you what you have done pray that I am able to do for you what you have done 
for me one day. Thank you, thank you, thank you! I for me one day. Thank you, thank you, thank you! I for me one day. Thank you, thank you, thank you! I for me one day. Thank you, thank you, thank you! I 
love you all dearly!love you all dearly!love you all dearly!love you all dearly!    

          With all my heart,          With all my heart,          With all my heart,          With all my heart,    
Sarah LindseySarah LindseySarah LindseySarah Lindsey    
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Upcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To Note    

ST. PETER'S PARISH CHURCH 
Episcopal Diocese of Virginia 

8400 St. Peter's Lane 

 New Kent, Virginia 23124-9633 

August 2010 

2-6 VBS: High Seas Expedition, 9 am - 12 Noon 
 5 Last Day for Submissions to September                   

THE KEYS 
 8 Parish Picnic at the Davis Farm, 11 am, HE  
27 Matthew’s Haven Back to School Fair,                    
        9 am – 12 Noon, Richardson Hall 
       No Vestry Meeting in August 

THE KEYS is available for viewing in color at 

www.stpetersnewkent.org on the home page. 

It is a quick way to check church events and 

the Rota.  

  Submission deadlines will be different for 

upcoming issues due to schedules.  Please 

check the calendar.  

  Refer to the top of THE KEYS page 1 for  

e-mail addresses to submit newsletter arti-

cles and pictures.  

July 2010 

11 Commissioning of Missioners, 10 am 
   Parents’ Meeting Following Service 
12 Vestry, 7 pm 
24 – 30  Youth Mission Trip to  
            Daytona Beach, Florida 

September 2010 

 6 Office Closed for Labor Day 
 8 Last Day for Submissions to October THE KEYS 
12 Inquirers’ Class, 11 am 
19 Inquirers’ Class, 10 am 
19 Restoration Sunday, One Service at 11 am 
    Followed by Meal for All 
20 Vestry, 7 pm 
26 Bishop’s Visitation, One Service at 11 am 
  2010-2011 Christian Education Begins at 10 am 
 


